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Facilities Update

● Ivan Hansen appointed as Acting Chief Facilities Officer on 11/8. Since his appointment:
○ Held several meetings, during the week of 11/8, with the custodial and engineering teams to 

reiterate expectations and establish operational dashboards. Emphasized to the teams that 
principal communication is key.  

○ Initiated conversations with Procurement and potential supplemental custodial vendors to 
identify additional staffing resources.

○ Continued after-hours cleaning for schools needing supplemental resources. 
○ Streamlined a cleaning dashboard to identify and resolve critical cleaning issues. The team will 

continue to make enhancements to this tool.
○ Identified critical tasks to be completed for system implementation of Computerized 

Maintenance Management System (CMMS), which will be instrumental for improved custodial 
and engineering management and principal communication.

● Six custodial hiring job fairs will be held on 11/16, 11/17 and 11/18 for private and Board custodians with 
a focus on neighborhood hiring. 

● Comprehensive Facilities Update will be provided at the December meeting of the Board of Education.  
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 Transportation Update

Alternative transportation options for 3,260 students (1,877 diverse learners) who are without transportation services as 
a result of the nationwide bus driver shortage:

● Financial Assistance for Families Self-Transporting their Children: 710 families opted to self-transport their children 
for the entire 2021-22 school year. 458 families have children are diverse learners.

● Ride-along Transportation: To begin completing background checks on 38 drivers. 

● Non-attendance Students: All 50 students have been routed and receiving service.
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Transportation Student Attendance


